Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 9 August, ‘04 
Members Present: Annie Pope, George Montgomery, Steven Sapp, Carol Van Gorp, Randal Clark, Glen Ehrhardt, Don Stamper, David Bedan, Stephen Cheavens, Larry Henneke.

Members Absent: Amelia Cottle, Bill Crockett, David Grant, Ben Londeree, Mary Lou Mayse, Joe Miller, Stephanie Smith, Jane Travlos. 

Others present:

Policy Committee: Roger Ballew.

Steering Committee: Bill Florea, Terry Frueh, Roxie Campbell, Scott Voney, Scott Schulte, Bob Lerch.

Guests: Dean Anderson, Mona Menezes.

Meeting ran 1 ¾ hours

Project Update:


Terry is working on getting prepared for the September 25th Watershed tour, working out all the details and getting necessary advertising out.

The newsletter is written and should go out this week to all the landowners of the watershed and committee members.


The subwatershed sensitivity analysis contract has been awarded to Applied Ecological Services, a firm that has done cutting-edge work related to sustainable development around the nation. 

The schedule of milestones for the next phase of the grant has been completed and is going through the MDNR bureaucracy.

Future Educational Presentations:

In order to make better informed decisions, we will try to have one 15-20 minute educational presentation at each meeting, roughly following the outline provided (see Stakeholder educational presentations.doc). We are starting with the natural resources since the Stakeholder Committee will do the multi-criteria weighting of natural resources for the subwatershed sensitivity analysis this winter. A programming subcommittee consisting of Carol Van Gorp, Bob Lerch, Stephanie Smith, and Roxie Campbell will further develop the details of the educational presentations.
Hydrogeology of the Bonne Femme Watershed:


Bob Lerch did a presentation presenting a brief discussion of the soils, geology, and karst of the watershed. See related handout for further info.

Listing of Members’ Issues in the Watershed:

Bill introduced that the goal of this exercise is to share what members’ issues in the watershed are.   This was only a listing, and not a discussion of the issues (to occur at the next meeting). The listing and subsequent discussion are intended to help focus the planning efforts on issues the Stakeholder Committee views as important. 
Leadership:

There were two nominations for co-chairs: Glen Ehrhardt was nominated, with his ability to have everybody’s opinion heard and keep the meeting focused and on time (he was previously co-chair of the Chamber of Commerce’s Governmental Affairs Committee); Ben Londeree was nominated, with his extensive experience with stormwater issues cited. We are still open to nominations until the next meeting.

Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 7 p.m., Sept. 13th at  the Career Center near Rock Bridge High School.  The members will be voting on leadership, deciding on ground rules, and discussing the list of issues to narrow it and further clarify the issues.   

Minutes respectfully submitted by Terry Frueh on September 10 , ‘04.

